
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MAY 2021
The Board of Supervisors for the Town of Cross Plains convened at 6:45 pm on Thursday, May 13, 2021 at the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains to adjourn the Board of Review.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on April 22, 2020.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present.  Paul Correll was absent.   There were 3 citizens present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Town board meeting followed the adjournment of Board of Review.  Greg Hyer led the pledge of allegiance. 
Approval of the Minutes of the April 15, 2021 meeting minutes.    Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Greg Haack to accept the April 15 Town Board minutes with corrections.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the April 30 Financial Report.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve payment of April invoices in the amount of $71,025.15.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk – Board of Review requirements will be changing to at least one individual on the Board having to complete training each year for Board of Review.  Clerk suggested that Board members who are elected in a particular year be the individuals who redo Board of Review certification in that year.
Chair:  Bruce has been very active on fixing roads.  Cross Plains Fire meeting brought up a new fire truck will need to be purchased at a cost of approximately $300,000.  The Town’s portions would be about 30%.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Pam Andros from Dane County Planning discussed the Cross Plains Comprehensive Plan Update.  The Land Use Plan needs to be updated with the new designations to match the zoning changes as well as updating any changes that have to do with land use.  A survey will be sent out to find out whether there are any concerns or suggested changes from the citizens of the township.  The cost is about $3,500 to get started.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to authorize Chairman, Greg Hyer to sign a contract with the County to start the process of updating the Land Use Plan.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   Patty Mullins has had 3 complaints regarding Town and Country Sanitation.  Connie Kane did a master recycling course and part of process she had to do a project.  She has chosen to update the recycling information for the Town.  She talked with an employee at Town and Country Sanitation to try to get more information regarding their recycling policies.  More news will be forthcoming from Ms. Kane on recycling.       
Discussion to amend noise ordinance to include binary explosive targets.  The Board is looking into amending the noise ordinance to restrict the use of  binary explosive targets.   Information on the Town of Vermont’s website encourages proper use of Tannerite, a particular binary explosive targets.  It suggests notifying neighbors of intent to shoot Tannerite targets.  The Board discussed limiting the time to 9:00 am to 4:00 pm and the size of the target to one pound or less, following the manufacturer’s recommendations, and possible notification of neighbors.  
Discussion on policy to assess road damage costs from construction on property in Town.  The Board looked at creating a policy to assess road damage costs occurring from construction of properties where heavy equipment is used in working these areas.  More research will be done on policy. 
Discussion/Action on reducing the speed limit to 45 mph on Old Sauk Road.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve reducing the speed limit to 35 mph on Old Sauk Road.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   
Action on Renewal of insurance policy from Endres Insurance.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the renewal of insurance policy from Endres Insurance for the Town in the amount of $14,637.00.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   

Action on 2021 Liquor License Applications.  Applications were received from Appleberry Farms, Red Mouse, Hilltop and Morgan’s for 2021 liquor licenses.  Representatives for Red Mouse and Morgan’s were present.  Greg Haack motioned to renew the license for Red Mouse.  Jeff Baylis seconded.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   Patty Mullins motioned to renew the license for Morgan’s Bar and Grill, Inc. from Monday, May 17, 2021 to June 30, 2021 and for July 1, 2021 until June 30, 2022 contingent on operator’s license.  Jeff Baylis seconded.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   
Action on driveway permit for Micke on Stagecoach Road between 8232 & 8200 Stagecoach.   Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Greg Haack to approve the driveway permit for Micke on Stagecoach Road between 8232 and 8200 Stagecoach Road.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   
Discussion/Action to approve the purchase of camera and conference speaker in order to broadcast board meetings.   Town will purchase a zoom account as well as a camera and speaker to broadcast board meetings.   

Discussion of Town Website issues and need for updating.  Patty Mullins will look into website updating.
Action on July Board meeting date.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the July meeting date and Board of Review move to July 29.  Board of Review will start at 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm and Board meeting to start at 5:00 pm depending on any objections filed.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion approved.   
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:44 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


